
 

 

May 1, 2024 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations    

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Bertie County Emergency 911 Center project in fiscal year 2025. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Bertie County Government, located at: 

 

   106 Dundee Street  

Windsor, NC 27983 

 

A fully functional Emergency/911 center would have a significant impact upon the citizens within 

the region. The ability to have adequate communication between first responder agencies, along 

with state and federal co-ordination will provide and effective way to serve citizens in the 

northeastern region. The ability to co-ordinate emergency services in a rural area that has a massive 

land mass is paramount. Although 80% of the funding is in place for the shovel-ready facility, the 

remaining 20% will help to complete the financial requirements. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 

306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Don Davis     
 Member of Congress 


